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Live a life worthy of the calling 

you have received.  

Be completely humble and gen-

tle. 

Ephesians 4:1-2 

Remember wrestling on the floor 

when you were a kid? The inevita-

ble parental warning usually went 

something like this: “Don’t play 

rough or someone’s going to get 

hurt!” That same warning holds 

true today. Anytime you interact 

with another person, three's a 

chance that someone may get hurt. 

That’s why being gentle with one 

another is so important. 

It doesn’t matter if you’re a big, 

burly guy or a gal who’s never met 

a risk she didn’t want to take. Gen-

tleness is not a personality trait. 

It’s a character quality worth put-

ting into practice. 

Whoever you spend time with 

today-friends, family, and strang-

ers alike-play gently. Let your 

words, your tone of voice, our ac-

tions, and even our attitude reflect a tender, godly spirit. 

Athletic Booster  Sign-up   

Parents with students in grades 5

-8 who are participating in ath-

letics MUST sign up to work 

home games. Please contact Mr. 

Mayhew or stop by the school 

office. We are still in need of 

parents to work home athletic 

contests and tournaments. Stu-

dents will not be allowed to par-

ticipate if you have not signed up 

for 5 slots. 

Birthday Book Club 

It's not too late to join the Birth-

day Book Club.! During your 

student's birthday month, they 

will choose a new book from 

the School Library; a special 

Birthday Honor  certificate is 

applied to the book and the stu-

dent has the honor of being the 

first student to check it out.  This 

is a VERY popular program that 

helps our Library grow!   Please 

contact Mrs. Schnicker in the 

school office if you are interested.  

GSLS Trivia Night 

Mark your calendars.  The GSLS 

Trivia Night is scheduled for 

Sat., Nov. 12 at the American 

Legion in Collinsville.  More 

information will be coming soon. 

Welcome 

My name is C. Warren and I am 

in my second year of SIUE'S 

early childhood education pro-

gram.  I am excited to announce 

that I will be working as a stu-

dent teacher  on Tuesday and 

Thursday's in Mrs. Robinson's 

first grade classroom beginning 

on August 30th through Decem-

ber 8th.  I am extremely blessed 

to have the opportunity to work, 

learn, and grow with the stu-

dents and teachers of Good Shep-

herd Lutheran School. I look 

forward to meeting as many of 

you as possible and getting to 

know your children during my 

time at Good Shepherd. 

I am a 22 year old who graduated 

from Edwardsville High School 

when I then decided to attend 

Southern Illinois University - 

Edwardsville. Ever since I was 

young, I knew that I would pur-

sue a career in early childhood 

education. Working with chil-

dren and students of all ages has 

always been a passion of mine.  

Making an impact on children's 

lives in and out of a classroom is 

something that I plan to do when 

I graduate in the spring.  Some 

fun facts about me are that my 

favorite color is blue, I am in love 

with Bread Company's Greek 

salads, and I love being sur-

rounded by family and friends. I 

believe that I am here today be-

cause God has a special plan for 

me, and I look forward to all of 

the wonderful things the future 

has to offer. 

Charger Headlines: 

A Look Ahead 

 
Saturday, August 27 

-Charger Challenge 5K  

 

Monday, August 29 

-Scrip Orders due by 9:00am 

 

-Boys Baseball at Unity JJK 

4:00pm 

 

Tuesday, August 30 

-Girls AC Volleyball at Bethalto 

6:0pm 

 

Wednesday, August 31 

-Boys Baseball Home vs Unity 

4:00pm   

Thursday, September 1 

-Chapel 8:25am 

 

-Girls AC Volleyball at Holy 

Cross 6:30pm 

 

Friday, September 2 

-Boys Baseball at Edwardsville  

4:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Something to Consider: 

“Heart of Our Hero”  

John 15:12-13 



Charger Headlines Continues... 

The purpose of Good Shepherd Lutheran School is to provide each student with a quality Christian Education.  We 

recognize that this begins with the premise that Jesus Christ is our Lord and Savior and in Him we have eternal life.  

The curriculum and all activities are developed around this premise.   

Heart of Our Hero T-shirts 

It is not too late to order a Heart of Our Hero 

t-shirt.  Monday, August 29 will be the last 

day to order a t-shirt.  The order will be 

placed on Tuesday, August 30th. 

Routines and Procedures 

As we finished the second week of school 

there are many things that are still new to a 

brand new year. I want to stress some of the 

following items to make sure we are all doing 

the same things. First, make sure you under-

stand drop off and pick up procedures...safety 

is first in what we do...your child may be 

dropped off at the yellow line to expedite the 

process. Second, if you have any questions 

about the classrooms, please contact the 

teacher as you are partnering with them in 

behalf of your child. And finally, we appreci-

ate  an open communication for all parents 

concerns to be addressed by the principal.  

And we ask for your prayers daily as we seek 

excellence. That is what makes our school 

special! 

Late and Early Departure  

When a child arrives after the bell, you and 

your child must go to the office first and sign 

in. When a child needs to be picked up early, 

the parent will need to sign the child out and 

then wait for the child to come to the office. 

Please do not go to the classroom by yourself. 

The teachers have been instructed not to 

dismiss the child unless the office calls the 

room to verify it. Your child’s safety is impor-

tant to us! 

Safety Drills and Preparation  

At the beginning of each school year, the staff 

reviews and students practice drills related to 

fire safety, tornado safety, earthquake safety, 

and other emergencies such as hostage tak-

ing, bombs, etc. These are unpleasant but 

necessary considerations.  

Mr. Mayhew welcomes questions. Please 

pray for the continued safety of our children 

and all children. 

Classroom Magazine Donations  

If you would like to help your child’s home-

room, please consider donating a magazine 

subscription for the year. 

Contact the teacher for more information.  

Magazines Sales  

The magazine sale ends Friday, Sept 

2nd.  RENEW your magazines through 

Good Shepherd Lutheran School!  Please tell 

your family and friends that their renewal 

will simply pick up where the subscription 

leaves off. Proceeds will be used to support 

important goals and programs that benefit 

our children.  

GSLS Resale Shopping Spree 

Mark your calendars for the GSLS Uniform 

Resale Shopping Spree that will be held 

on Saturday, January 21st from 9:00 am to 

noon at GSLS. We are looking for volunteers 

to help with the event, donated standardized 

dress clothing and of course shoppers! Please 

contact Robin P. at 618-334-5735 with ques-

tions.  

Harvest Fest News 

Harvest Fest will be Sunday, October 2nd. If 

you would like to volunteer for some of 

the activities, please look for the sign-up 

sheet in the church entryway. You can also 

email Carrie K. at ckrenning@hotmail.com or 

call 618-346-1158.    

Charger Bucks-Scrip  

Weekly orders will be processed on Monday, 

August, 29th, Sept. 12 & 26.  (have your or-

der in the school office by 9:00a.m.) 

Walk-up sales will resume on Fridays from 

2:45 - 3:30 p.m. and will continue on Sunday 

mornings between services. Please remember 

to fill out a new registration form for this 

school year along with your first order!!!! The 

Scrip Program is a tuition reduction program 

for Good Shepherd Lutheran School families 

and friends. We strongly encourage all Good 

Shepherd families to purchase their groceries, 

gasoline, clothing and other goods and ser-

vices using the SCRIP gift certificates. 50% of 

your credits earned may go toward the reduc-

tion of your tuition or your may donate your 

credits toward Good Shepherd Lutheran 

School’s General Fund. If you have any ques-

tions please contact the school office 344-

3153. Tell your family & friends about this 

program. 

Room Parent Meeting 

Our annual room parent meeting is scheduled 

for Thursday, September 15th at 9:15am after 

chapel. We will have the meeting in the cafe-

teria. This is a very important meeting for 

our volunteers with procedures, dates, and 

other important information will be shared to 

better support teachers in their classrooms. If 

you are unable to attend , please contact the 

school office for the information. 

BTLP Summer Challenge 

Don't forget the Box Top and Label Summer 

Challenge will be ending soon. Please turn in 

your trimmed box tops and labels to your 

child's homeroom teacher by Wednesday, 

August 31st. The grade that collects the most 

box tops and labels will win a free dress day 

in September. Thank you for your support! 

School Wear Orders 

It is not too late to order GSLS school wear.  

The order deadline has been extended to 

Thursday, September 1st. If placing an order, 

please return the form to the school office 

with payment.   

Girl Scouts 

Hi! My name is Robin Pinkel and I am the 

contact person for Girl Scouts at GSLS. For 

more than 100 years, Girl Scouts has inspired 

girls to be leaders in their families, leaders in 

their communities, and leaders for America. 

Girl Scouts range in grades from Kindergar-

ten to 12th grade. Contact me at618-346-

1865 or pinkel72@yahoo.com to find out 

more!  

In Our Prayers this Week: 

Each week this school year, the faculty will be praying for the school families.  Please remember these and others in your prayers.   
The families of:   Cade B., Jared C., Olivia G., Tyler K., Ryan P., Sidney P., Molly, S., Connor Z., Evan B., Sophie B., Nathan B.,  
Lemuel C., Noah C.   



      Retreads... 
Welcome—Name to a Face 

I would like to welcome all of our new school 

and returning families to Good Shepherd for 

our 31st year of offering a quality Christian 

education. I ask that you would continue to 

support and partner with us so we can con-

tinue to achieve our mission.    

Please take the opportunity to welcome and 

meet every family so they feel that Christian 

welcome and feel apart of the Good Shepherd 

Family! How are you with names and faces?   

Automatic Tuition Program  

All families should have their tuition agree-

ments completed and submitted to TADS at 

this time.  Please note that if your tuition 

agreement was submitted after your August 

payment is due based on your payment plan 

selection, you must initiate this payment. It 

will not automatically deduct and if the pay-

ment is not made it will incur a late 

fee!  Please contact TADS with any questions 

at 800-477-8237.   

Classroom Newsletters 

Classrooms are again providing a newsletter 

online designed for their classroom. This will 

provide communication from the teacher to 

the families in each room. Our hope is this 

will enhance our partnership with each family 

in education.  

Free and Reduced Lunch Forms 

Please stop by the school office if you have 

not filled out a form for the possibility of free 

or reduced lunches for 2016-17 school 

year.  Please see attached for income guide-

lines.  

Athletics Parent Volunteers  

Athletic parents who did not make it to the 

Athletic Meeting, please stop by the school 

office to sign-up to volunteer at home games.  

All GSLS sports require that you must sign 

up for to volunteer for five slots before your 

student can participate.  The sign up sheets 

will be available in the school office.  Ques-

tions, please contact Mr. Mayhew. 

GSLS Charger Challenge  

We need you on August 27.  Come out to 

walk or run the 5k. OR, form a relay team to 

cover the 5k distance.  Relay teams consist of 

3 people, so get a couple friends to form a 

team.  Teams can be all adults, all kids or a 

combination of adults and kids.  OR, volun-

teer to help.  We need people to hand out 

water, sliced fruit, etc. 

All students who participate can wear their 

2016 Charger Challenge shirt to School on 

Monday, August 29th. 

Classroom Challenge, the classroom with the 

most registered participants will receive an ice 

cream party on August 29th.  Be certain to 

enter a student’s name or grade on the regis-

tration. 

More information can be found at http://

www.gslcs.org/run/  

or you can email: 

 ChargerChallenge@gmail.com. 

The 2016 Charger Challenge will help fund 

new outdoor athletic fields which will include a 

baseball diamond and basketball courts. 

Re-Sale Shop   

Thank you to everyone who donated clothing, 

worked and shopped at the Standardized Dress 

Re-Sale Shop.  Thank you to Robin P. for head-

ing this year’s event and all the volunteers who 

assisted. This year's sale was another great 

success due to everyone's generosity!   

Picture Day     

Picture Day is scheduled for Friday, August 

26th for grades Pre K through 8th grade . 

Standardized dress will be used as our dress for 

the day. The purpose of these pictures are for 

the yearbook. Forms were sent home.  

Magazines Sales  

Please RENEW your magazines through Good 

Shepherd Lutheran School, so we can receive 

40% of the sale amount. Please tell your family 

and friends that their renewal will simply pick 

up where the subscription leaves off. Our 

Magazine Sale began August 16th.  

Chapel 

Just a reminder to everyone, please no shorts/

capris on Thursdays for chapel.  

Any noncompliance will be mentioned to the 

student and parent first. Repeated times will 

result in a note or phone call from the school 

office with further consequences. Your support 

and partnership is truly appreciated! 

Entertainment Books   

Entertainment books are for sale for  $30.00. 

Books are available through the 8th grade stu-

dents, Mr. Rincker or any 8th grade student. 

Proceeds will go towards the 2017 class trip. 

Library Magazine Donations Needed  

If you would like to help our library, please 

consider donating a magazine subscription for 

the year. 

We would like the following magazines for the 

students to use: Clubhouse, Clubhouse Jr., 

Cricket, Brio, Breakaway, Ranger Rick, Na-

tional Geographic – Kids, Zoobooks, Your Big 

Backyard, Sports Illustrated for Kids.   

Please contact the school office. 

Arrival and Departure-Safety First 

Patience…..  This is the key to safe arrival and 

departure. Share this with your child’s driver. 

Always…Be careful when backing your car 

some  students are not very tall. 

Drive slowly – when arriving and departing.  

(Remind your teenage driver). 

Drive according to the direction of parking 

spaces.  Use the crosswalks and never walk be-

tween cars. 

Please do not…Never, ever pass a car.  This is 

VERY dangerous.   

Do not park along the front of the building – 

even for a short period of time. 

During dismissal you may park before the en-

trance to the church, but not after. 

Before School…Please do not park or have a 

prolonged stop in the drop off lane (Yellow 

curb). Pull into a parking spot instead. 

Drop off along the front of school and the J 

curve only. 

Children can walk the length of the sidewalk to 

the front door of the school. You do not have to 

pull directly in front of the school for drop off. 

This will help so we do not have long lines. 

The front doors will open at 7:45 a.m.  

After School… 

It is best to park and wait for your child to come 

to your car or park and walk to the school en-

trance to meet your child. 

Please do not honk your horn and remember to 

be patient! 

Please do not park in front of the church as you 

wait to pick up someone. 

Standardized Dress   

The dress code and visual pictures are available 

on the website with frequently asked questions 

with answers. Please help us maintain this by 

viewing and supporting the dress code.  

Tardy Slips  

Students arriving late to school must have a 

tardy slip to enter the classroom after the bell 

has rung. When you sign in your child, the stu-

dent will be given a tardy slip to take to the 

teacher.  Arriving late due to an appointment, 

please bring an excuse from the doctor’s or den-

tist’s office.    

Visitors 

All parents picking up or dropping off their 

child during school hours will need to stop in 

the office and sign out your child.  Security for 

the children is important to us. All visitors who 

come into the school building during the school 

hours will be identified by wearing a visitor’s 

badge. When an individual signs in the school 

office, they will be issued a badge.  

 



Important Lunch Program Updates 

Lunch prices will be $2.60. Milk is $.50.  You 

will receive your monthly bill through the 

TADS program on the 25th of the following 

month.  

Communication 

Partnering to benefit your child’s education 

and your journey here at Good Shepherd is 

important to us. Please refer to the handbook 

regarding communication located on our web-

site. God’s Blessings on the 2016-2017 school 

year! 

Summer Challenge  

Don't forget the Box Top and Labels Summer 

Challenge will be ending soon. The class that 

has collected the most box tops and labels over 

the summer and turns them in by this due date 

will win a free dress day in September. Please 

turn in these trimmed box tops and labels to 

your child's homeroom teacher by Friday, Au-

gust 28th. Thank you!  

Charger Wear 

Charger wear, including jackets, sweatshirts,  

t-shirts, hats, etc... is available for purchase/

ordering in the school office.  Please submit 

your order forms and payment to the school 

office no later than September 1st. 

Challengers Program  

This year, the Challengers program will be 

offered to ALL students in grades 2 to 4. Chal-

lengers is an exciting and unique  

program that offers learning activities in the 

areas of science, engineering, engineering, art, 

and math (STEAM.) 

Students will meet bi-monthly (see specific 

dates below.) 

An annual $20.00 fee will be assessed to help 

cover the cost of materials. 

For more information please contact Mrs. Pe-

tersen at 618-344-3153. 

The Challengers meeting dates for 2016-2017 

will be at 7:00 am on: 

September - 16, 30 

October - 14,28 

November - 4,18 

December - 2, 16 

January - 13, 27 

February - 10, 24 

March - 10, 24 

April - 7, 21 

Backpack Blessings 

Take an opportunity to say a little prayer each 

morning for your child. Place your hands on 

the backpack and have your children do the 

same, then have then repeat this prayer and 

blessing. 

Heavenly Father, bless this backpack and all it 

contains. Let this pack represent the coming 

school year and all that it entails.  Lord watch 

over me as I travel to school and back home.  

Bless me with courage as I enter ___ grade.  

Fill me with a love of learning and a passion 

for school.  Bless my teachers with wisdom and 

compassion.  Guide my choices and keep me 

mindful of my actions.  Give me your Holy 

Spirit that my faith might grow and that I 

might love you more.  I dedicate this backpack 

and this school year to you Lord, may my time 

at school bring you joy.  May my thoughts and 

actions bring glory to your name. 

In Jesus’ Holy Name—Amen 

* Add some Bible verses inside to guide your 

child’s day. 

 

                                           


